BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING January 14, 2020
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Tom Wickam, Matt Drury, Jarett Mello, Dan Hopkins, Jamieson DeBerry, Bob Arsenault
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 2:35PM.
Abatements
A follow up on capacity fees for 905 Pleasant Street.  The owner requested an abatement on fees since the additional building would only have one more employee in total than the already existing building.  The Board discussed and agreed to lower the capacity fees to reflect this, without practice or prejudice.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor 
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There are currently approximately 228 radios out, with 155 of these new after January’s billing.  Notices were once again sent to homeowners requesting them to call in to set up appointments with the Water Department.
Al Zerbato updated schedules on both new water line projects: Eagle Mill and Main Street.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that easement papers were being drawn up for a portion on the Eagle Mill project. Also, drainage and sewer lines are being evaluated for the Main Street project.  Dave Forest suggested the possibility of making this into a 2 year project to ease summer timing concerns.
Waste Water Dept

None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Meet and greet with newer Highway employees.  Jarett Mello updated the Board on the mechanical needs on all Highway trucks and equipment. Jarett Mello also spoke to the Board regarding his concerns on current hiring practices regarding employees licensing.
Al Zerbato let the Board know about capital requests for FY21.  He stated the possibility of two new 550 trucks and a new roller.  Dave Forrest suggested another pick-up truck.

Other
There was a discussion regarding the property at 170 Prospect.  Further information is being gathered regarding capacity fees and water/sewer usage.  
There was further discussion from the Board regarding drainage issue at 50 Columbia. Al Zerbato stated that the owners have not complied with the Boards request to address. The Board requested that Al Zerbato follow up on this verbally and with a letter to the homeowner.
Roger Scheurer discussed the Laurel Lake draw down and proposing that Lee and Lenox purchase a harvester.  Further discussion is needed.

Al Zerbato updated the Board on the two enterprise accounts.  1.526 million in sewer and 631,000 in water.
December 3, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday January 28, 2020 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 4:29 PM   Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

